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to improve international co-operation and to re-establish orderly marketing. 
In addition, you will be asked to consider amendments to the Canada Grain 
Act which are intended to make our products more competitive in world 
markets.

The competitive position of Canadian fisheries must also be strengthened, 
not only through new licensing and marketing arrangements, but also by 
extending Canada’s exclusive fishing zones.

Our resources are immense, but they are not inexhaustible. Although we 
must encourage their development, we must also conserve them and regulate 
their use. Water is among the most precious of these resources. The evidence 
of past failure to rehabilitate our water resources is there for all to see— 
befouled water, despoiled beaches, rotting marine vegetation, and diminished 
fishing. The Government has made known its views on this serious problem, 
and has begun urgent discussions with the Provinces. Upon their completion, 
the Government will introduce legislation which will enable it, in co-operation 
with the Provinces, to improve and preserve our water resources. Thus may 
we assure ourselves of their continuing benefit for our own domestic use, 
industrial expansion, and recreation.

While the Atlantic and the Pacific retain their traditional importance for 
Canada, the Arctic Ocean and its coastal regions may soon enter a period of 
rapid economic development. Much of this development will undoubtedly occur 
on the islands of the Canadian archipelago, or in the adjoining continental 
shelf whose resources, under international law, we have the exclusive right 
to explore and exploit. With resource development, and the benefits it entails, 
may come grave danger to the balance of plant and animal life on land and 
in the sea, which is particularly precarious in the harsh polar regions. While 
encouraging such development, we must fulfil our responsibility to preserve 
these areas, as yet undespoiled and essentially in a state of nature. The Govern­
ment will introduce legislation setting out the measures necessary to prevent 
pollution in the Arctic Seas. It is also considering other methods of protecting 
Canada’s ocean coasts.

Through the United Nations and its agencies Canada is seeking to establish 
a system to combat the pollution of international waters which threatens so 
many forms of life on this planet.

Our aim is a strong and productive country soundly equipped to face the 
future; but we are equally concerned with the individual Canadian, his rights 
and his interests. The Government regards national progress and individual 
fulfilment as indivisible components of its mandate.

The size, complexity and fallibility of the structures that technology 
imposes on modern societies are often in conflict with the protection and 
development of individual values. The workings of both private and public 
institutions may endanger the individual’s free expression of his unique 
personality. He must therefore be protected from anything that jeopardizes his 
rights or limits his personal development.

To this end, Criminal Code amendments will be submitted to you that 
would regulate wire-tapping and other invasions of the individual’s privacy, 
and reform the present law governing detention before trial. Bills will be 
submitted to make federal tribunals more accessible and responsive, and to


